
 
Kia ora e te whānau 

As we head towards the end of the term, it is important we start to prepare for Term 2 and celebrate 
the learning of our students from Term 1. During the last week of term, each student will have a 
learning behaviour report sent home. These reports are based on our graduate profile and will give 
caregivers an indication as to how well students are doing in class. Please keep an eye out in both your 
email and parent portal for these reports. If you have any questions about your child’s report, please 
contact their whānau teacher. For junior students (Years 7-10) this report is accompanied by a 15-
minute meeting with their whānau teacher to discuss how their first term went, confirm and revise 
goals and confirm module selection for Term 2. When whānau come with their student for their 
meeting with their whānau teacher, they will have an opportunity to look at student work in their 
class.  

Module selection for Term 2 has changed slightly for our junior students following student voice and 
teacher observations during Term 1. We have found some of our junior students have struggled with 
the transition between classes in second block and third block. We have therefore made the decision 
to offer modules within their awa (e.g., Patea, Tangahoe, Kaūpokonui, Waingongoro). This will mean 
each awa will have a select number of modules available for junior students in Term 2. Over the 
remainder of the year, the other modules will be made available for them. Modules have been refined 
for Term 2. Some have been replaced and some have been added as we have learnt what works for 
our students. I encourage you to read the module information as a whānau before your child makes 
their selection. Selections can be discussed and confirmed at your end of term whānau hui meeting.  

On Monday, 3 April, we will finish the term with house assemblies. These assemblies will be an 
opportunity for junior and senior students to come together and celebrate the success of students 
over the term. Please see the schedule later in the newsletter. Caregivers and whānau are welcome 
to join us. Our senior students who have leadership positions have been announced and our junior 
students will be announced Monday morning, 27 March. All students with leadership positions will be 
presented their badges at our awa assemblies on Monday, 3 April.  

Please keep an eye on what is happening on our app. Appointments for junior whānau meetings will 
be done through this app. The filter is now working enabling you to filter out notifications that are not 
relevant to you or your child. If you have not downloaded the ‘SchoolAppsNZ’ app I encourage you to 
do so to keep up to date with all the amazing initiatives our students are involved with.  

As mentioned in our last newsletter, the Ministry of Education has developed an attendance and 
engagement strategy Attendance-and-Engagement-Strategy-Document.pdf (education.govt.nz). This 
document challenges students, whānau and schools to have students attending school regularly so 
they can be fully engaged. Ministry of Education defines regular attendance as being at least 90% 
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attendance. We will continue to monitor student attendance and connect with students and whānau 
if we have concerns. 

Whānau can also monitor attendance by checking on the parent portal and contacting us if there are 
concerns. If you think any of your child’s attendance has been coded incorrectly this term, please 
contact Tracey Hardy tracey.hardy@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz so we can amend appropriately.  

Our students are doing a great job displaying our school values of Aotea, Taupaenui and Paepae inside 
the classroom and around our community. I have been particularly impressed with the contribution 
they have been making to our wider community. We will celebrate our student’s success at our end 
of term assemblies on 3 April. All are welcome to join us.  

Next week we have students representing the school at Waka Ama and Volleyball. We know these 
students will represent us with pride and display our school values throughout their time away. Thank 
you to the coaches, managers and supporters for making this happen for our students. Students have 
spent time fundraising for this opportunity and we hope they have a fantastic time.  

Thank you for your continued support of our school.  

Ngā mihi 

Rachel Williams  
Tumuaki 
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As we establish new ways of doing things here at Te Paepae o Aotea, it is good practice to 
critically reflect on how the curriculum is working for all students and staff. 

Part of this process is to collect voice and analyse the evidence collected throughout the term.  
In response to feedback from students and teachers, we have made changes to the course 
selection process and the number of courses available for Junior students in Term 2. 

These small changes will provide more structure and consistency for all junior students.  

On Monday morning during whanau Hui time, students will go through the course options for 
each Awa. They will reflect on the curriculum strands they covered during Term 1, update 
their Tracking and Monitoring document and using a Microsoft form, tentatively select the 
options that best suit them. 

They will bring home the course description overview to discuss their choices prior to their 
whanau hui in week 10, where they will confirm their courses and timetable for Term 2.  

 

JUNIOR SCHOOL 
Subject Confirmation Meetings 

All Year 7-10 students and their caregivers are required to 
meet with their Whānau Teacher to review and plan their 

Individual Learning Programmes for Term Two. 
 

On Monday March 27, an email will be sent out to all 
Junior School Whānau with a link to book a time with their 

student’s Whānau Teachers 
 

Interview Dates & Times: 

Wednesday April 5 – Between 12pm-4pm 
Thursday April 6 – Between 9am-12pm 

  

Term 2 Junior Course Selection 



Cell Phones 
Cell phones are not learning devices. They distract our students from learning. Please remind students 
that cell phones are not to be used during class time. Our Board of Trustees have made this 
expectation very clear. Students will be reminded up to three times and then families will be contacted 
if there is no change to cell phone use in class. 

Free Health & Well-being Check 
All Year 9 students at Te Paepae o Aotea are offered a free health and well-being check by the Public 
Health Nurse.  A notice was sent home with further information about what is involved in the health 
check.  If you do not want your child to be seen by the Public Health Nurse, please contact the office 
or the Public Health Nurse at Te Whatu Ora directly. 

Traffic Safety Plan 

To help with traffic flow before and after school, we suggest we all adhere to the following: 

• Reserve the HUB space before and after school for buses and our students who attend our 
Endeavour Centre.  

• Our senior students park on Disraeli Street (Disraeli Street provides more convenient access 
to the Senior Learning Village at Bayly Park). Remember, if you are driving to school, please 
see Matua Mahaki to get a pass.  

• Long term, we would like parents to collect students from the Waihi Road part of the HUB.   
• Students can continue to ride bikes, scooter and skate to school. There is a cage at the front 

of Gray block where students can store their chosen mode of transport. 

  



Uniform 
Our Board expects all students to wear correct uniform and our school logo with pride at school and 
out in the community.  

Students must wear the polo and sweatshirt provided. Plain black shoes (no coloured markings) or 
sandals must be worn. Plain black, navy or white socks are acceptable. Plain black shorts, trousers or 
skirts/culottes are to be worn. Almost all students are wearing our uniform proudly. Please continue 
to do this in the coming days/weeks. Families will be contacted by their Whānau teachers if there are 
uniform issues from next week. 

School Jackets  https://forms.office.com/r/nuhc2PnWqH 

The school will be placing a bulk order for student jackets in a few weeks’ time, ready for students to 
collect early in Term 2.  If you wish to purchase a jacket for your child, please ask them to go to the 
school office where there are sample jackets to try on for sizing.  Once you know what size is required, 
please click on the link below to access the order form and submit payment either by direct credit or 
cash at the office.  Orders for Term 1 close Friday, 24 March. 

We would be grateful if you would please complete the online 
survey using the link below by Monday, 3 April, 4.00pm. 

https://forms.office.com/r/VBEwXsYvSg 
 

https://forms.office.com/r/nuhc2PnWqH
https://forms.office.com/r/VBEwXsYvSg


 



  



  



 



 

It's all go, whanau!!  There has been a hive of activity happening within Te Paepae o Aotea.   
We have had sport trials, pre-season games, TSSSA events, junior events, fundraisers, staff relays, 
leader announcements, trainings and scrimmages and Te Paepae o Aotea 1st record holders .... it's all 
go. It's happening. And I am super excited at how it's panning out. 
 
This week we’ve seen the final school Athletics events held with Intermediate and Senior 
relays.  Relays are always an event we enjoy watching and getting involved in whether running or 
supporting your Awa.  We are starting to see passion, pride and challenges set by students (and 
staff) within their Awa - competitive to non-competitive. 
 
Huge congratulations to the first Te Paepae o Aotea record holders for Athletics.  Great 
achievement.   
 
Y7 & 8's Tayla Sturgeon (G), Lachlan Wills (B) 
U14's Porsha Lasike, Maddison Sturgeon, Kaylee Tweedale (G), Divan Denton, Te Kingi Morehu 

Hanikawhe, Riki Royal, D'vante Thompson (B) 
U16's Teale Wards, Elizabeth Cudby (G), Daniel Mandengu, Carlitos Morrelon-Anderson, 

Cody Macphail, Elliot Wills, (B) 
O16's Lauryn Terrill, Rangi Rio-Hori (G), Shameel Chengan, Campbell Wills, Thomas Cudby, 

Kynan Kahu, Quincy Jones (B) 
 
You can check out their records further in the post. 
 
We had a strong group of students represent Te Paepae o Aotea at the TSSSA Athletics held in 
Inglewood.  A very successful day with a number of top three finishes and PB's. 
 
Our amazing and talented Endeavour students participated in an All-Abilities event held on the back 
fields.  It involved modified activities from throwing, running, jumping and catching.  Watching our 
students and their support staff having fun, enjoying the activities and participating with courage 
and determination was my highlight of the day! 
 
I had the chance to run an obstacle race against Taite Gray and Jay Larsen and jeepers, they can run 
super-fast!  Left me in the dust 🙂🙂 
 
Thank you to Mr Cressingham for all the hard work you put in behind the scenes.  It was all the finer 
details you managed to ensure our day ran smoothly. 
 

Basketball Musters 
There are a huge number of students interested in playing Basketball.  Ka rawe, Matua Arapeta!!! 
Our students have appreciated you giving up your time and guidance in this space.  We will keep you 
posted on trials for school teams. 
 
 
 

Sports News 



 

Ross Taylor Cup - Cricket 
Great day for our team who competed in their finals Ross Taylor Cup Match held in Palmerston 
North.  Not the results they hoped for, just losing their second game which sounded to be a very 
tight ending.  Well done to the team and management.  
 
Te Paepae o Aotea 1st XV team are playing their final this weekend against FDMC. Junior team v 
NPBHS. Both senior and junior teams made the finals. Good luck. 
 

Inter-Intermediate 7&8 Swimming Event 
Fantastic day with 16 students swimming against six other schools from around Taranaki.  Students 
participated in 30m Free, Back, Breast, Fly and relay. There are some silky, smooth swimmers coming 
through and I look forward in seeing their results over time. 
 
Well done to top 3 final place getters: 
 
Year 7 Girl 
Tayla Sturgeon - 1st Free, Breast 
Kayla Warmenhove - 2nd Breast 
Riley Henderson - 3rd Breast 
Year 8 Girl 
Simone Cameron - 1st - Fee, Back,  2nd Breast 
Relays  
Yr 7 Girls = 3rd , Yr 7 Boys = 4th , Yr 8 Girls = 1st , Yr 8 Boys = 2nd  
 
Thanks to Mrs Johnston and parents/grandparents for your help and support. 
 

BMXNZ National results 
Well done Kaleb Smith, Jessie Hira, Hunter Hira and Luke Barnett who represented Hawera BMX 
over the weekend at the 23 BMX NZ Nationals.  Some great results achieved. Congrats to Luke for 
achieving 5th place in the 17-24 Cruiser grade. 
  

National Representation 
Good luck to two Te Paepae o Aotea teams who will be away next week representing our school and 
whānau in Waka Ama and Volleyball.  Both players and management have been working very hard 
to ensure they bring their ‘A’ game on the day - Do your best and enjoy the experience. 
 
Good luck to Maddison Sturgeon who will be representing Te Paepae o Aotea at the NZSS Triathlon 
event held in Wanaka, 30-31 March.   
 
Safe travels to all those out and about over the weekend and next week.  We look forward to seeing 
your results. Keep an eye on our notices for all the sport trials and trainings that are happening.  See 
me in my office during interval or lunchtime if you need to know more and I will send you in the right 
direction. 
 
Awa LRA - These will start up in Term 2.  Make sure you get involved. 
Still on the search for Netball coaches and Managers.  Please if you are interested, email 
vicki.roberts@tepaepaeoaotea.school.nz 
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Summer Sports are winding up. Thank you to our amazing coaches, staff, whanau, friends and 
community for your help and support with our teams and events.  We are very thankful to have you 
as part of our journey. 
 
Vicki Roberts 
Sports Coordinator 
 

Upcoming events 
TSSSA Golf 2 April 
TSSSA Bowls 3 April 
National Waka Ama March 27-31 
National Volleyball March 27-31 

 

  

For Year 7 & 8 students. 
All interested students please see 
Mr Chand or Mr Bernard. 
 



 



  



 
 

 

 
 



 


